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Dear Habitat Friends,

In April of 2022, Habitat affiliates across the country were challenged to Be More….Serve More….

and Be the Change by doubling their production of affordable homes as the number of homes 

built across affiliates had fallen to an average of 2 per affiliate.  Considering the growing need for 

affordable housing and worsening economic conditions, the board and staff of Habitat Choptank 

took this charge very seriously.  

As a result, in May of 2022, with support from philanthropist MacKenzie Scott, Habitat Choptank 

purchased a 33 acre parcel of land with a vision to build a mixed income neighborhood designed 

to meet the needs of residents at varying income levels, building a community reflective of the 

strength that diversity brings.  This vision will require new skills, partnerships, and innovation and 

all of the support that we can muster. 

Thank you for being part of our story this past year through your provision of time, talent, and 

treasure.  It has enabled us to weather the storms presented by the lingering effects of COVID 

on our volunteers, staff, and supply chain resources and the instability created through the 

rising cost of land, materials, and labor.  Your support has also enabled us to continue in our 

commitment to those we serve not only in our local community, but around the world through 

our tithe to meet the needs of housing and living conditions in our partner countries of Haiti, El 

Salvador and Guatemala.  

It’s your faithfulness that inspires us to forge ahead in spite of the unknown challenges we will 

undoubtedly face.  And it’s our faith in the author of our story that gives us the courage and 

strength to move ahead boldly and confidently.  Thank you again for blessing us with your 

partnership.  We hope you will continue your journey with us as we continue to seek his wisdom 

and direction in accomplishing his plans and purpose, remaining humble, faithful, and obedient to 

his leading.   

This report is a reflection of the blessings that you have showered on us and those in our 

community.  What you have given is more than words on the following pages can describe. 

Please know we remain committed to being good stewards of your gifts and we thank you for 

joining with us in being the hands and feet of Jesus in the lives of those that we serve.   

With deep appreciation,
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JoAnn Hansen

Executive Director

Jeff Joseph

President of the Board of Directors
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Proverbs 19:21  Many are the plans in a person’s 
heart, but it is the Lord’s purpose that prevails. 
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what we do
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Our Work
Neighborhood Builds

Habitat Choptank continues to move to a neighborhood model for our construction projects. Doing so 

allows us to concentrate our construction resources and volunteers and makes for a more e�cient process. 

It also benefits our clients who enjoy a safe neighborhood of homes and people also working hard to 

improve their living conditions and provide for their families.

Brooks Lane: The Brooks Lane neighborhood in St. Michaels was close to completion in FY22. It now 

includes eight high quality, a�ordable homes, filled with families with children and pets. It is a safe and stable 

neighborhood for these families to thrive. 

Wells Street: Work was underway in earnest in FY22 on the Wells Street Neighborhood. When completed, 

this short street in Cambridge will be a neighborhood of 12 Habitat homes complete with new sidewalks and 

street lighting. 

Prospect Street: We closed on a large lot on Prospect Street in Easton in July 2021. This wide, tree-lined 

street provides a great backdrop for the four modular homes planned for this small community. It will be great 

for our homebuyer clients to have their homes clustered together, providing a safe and secure environment 

for their families. 

The Hill District: We are continuing to invest and build partnerships in The Hill District in Easton. Founded in 

1788, The Hill is one of the oldest free African American neighborhoods in the United States still in existence 

today and has a rich history. Actual work in The Hill will begin in FY23 and will include the building of five new 

homes and one historic rehabilitation.

Maces Lane Property Purchase:  In FY22, Habitat for Humanity Choptank purchased 33 acres o� of 

Maces Lane in Cambridge. The plan is to conduct market research to determine the feasibility of a new 

mixed-income neighborhood to include home ownership opportunities, as well as rental units to meet the 

diverse array of housing needs and income levels in this community.

The COVID pandemic, the ever-rising cost to rent or own your own home, and current 

conditions in the community resulted in twice as many calls to our o�ce in FY22 for help 

on home repairs or to inquire about our homebuyer program. We continued to meet this 

growing need through our Safe, A�ordable, Fair and E�cient (SAFE) home program and 

increasing our capacity to serve. We also were happy to welcome more volunteers to 

our jobsites to help build the number of our homes targeted in our strategic plan.  
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Diversity, Equity, Inclusion  

and Justice Work
Habitat Choptank understands the importance 

of diversity, equity, inclusion and justice, 

especially in the work we do. Following the 

recommendation and guidelines from Habitat 

for Humanity International for moving forward 

in this work, we applied for and received a grant 

from the Talbot Family Network to build board, 

sta� and organizational capacity for integrating 

race equity into our mission, policies, services, 

and culture. Board training began in FY22, with 

important conversations taking place. The plan is 

to continue this work with actionable outcomes 

in FY24.

Capacity Building
Habitat Choptank has worked hard to raise the funds 

to increase our capacity to meet the growing need 

for a�ordable housing in our community. In FY22, we 

were proud to receive a Capacity Building grant from 

Habitat for Humanity International to fund the position 

of a Critical Home Repair Manager, better allowing us 

to manage and implement our Critical Home Repair 

program. 

In addition, Habitat Choptank is proud to be recognized 

as one of 84 out of over 1,100 Habitat a�liates across the 

United States to receive a large gift from philanthropist 

MacKenzie Scott in FY22. This $2.5 million gift allowed 

us to tithe to the Ukraine and our partner countries as 

well as purchase a 33 acre parcel of land for a planned 

mixed income neighborhood in Cambridge.  We 

anticipate it will enable us to cover much higher than 

expected construction materials and contractor costs 

in FY23 along with other land and equipment costs.
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Habitat in the Community

With COVID restrictions easing somewhat 

and events taking place again, Habitat 

Choptank was happy to be back in the 

community to connect with potential 

homebuyers and volunteers. We also were 

able to make our Tool Library available 

to churches and community groups in 

Cambridge to support their e�orts at 

DIY projects and building repairs. The 

Tool Library was funded by the Nathan 

Foundation.

Habitat International Conference

After a hiatus due to COVID, Habitat for 

Humanity International once again hosted 

their a�liate conference in March 2022 in 

Atlanta, Georgia. Some Habitat Choptank 

sta� and board members were pleased 

to attend and share ideas and projects 

with other a�liate leaders from across 

the country. Everyone left the conference 

committed to the charge from Jonathan 

Reckford, HFHI’s CEO to “Build More, Serve 

More. Be the Change.”  

2 Corinthians 9:11  

You will be enriched in 

every way to be generous 

in every way, which 

through us will produce 

thanksgiving to God.
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In FY22, as COVID restrictions began to ease, we were happy to open 
up our construction jobsites and the ReStore to more volunteers. We 
had 253 volunteers who invested 19,443 hours of service. Some of 
these hours were put in by long-time volunteers, and some were new 
volunteers that we were able to welcome to our jobsites and the ReStore.

Thank you to these volunteers for so generously lending their time and 
talents to help further our mission in Talbot and Dorchester Counties.  

our volunteers volunteer 
awards

Golden Hammer Award

George Dappert

Golden Hard Hat Award

Chuck Weber

Special Recognition as 

Board President for FY20-FY22:  

Paul Brant

We were pleased to recognize the 
following special volunteers during 
our annual volunteer appreciation 
dinner. 

our outreach
In spite of di�cult economic 

conditions, Habitat Choptank 

continues to tithe 10% of our 

unrestricted donations to our tithe 

partner countries of Haiti, El Salvador 

and Guatemala, supporting the needs 

of these countries for safe housing 

and better living conditions. We were 

also blessed in FY22 to support the 

housing needs of families fleeing their 

homes in Ukraine with a $100,000 

special tithe, made possible by 

the support we received from the 

MacKenzie Scott Foundation. We 

anticipate reaching a $1 million tithe 

total in FY23!

Tucker Akridge
Joan Bailey
Brad Baker
Mary Ellen Bauer
Dylan Bradford 
Connor Brugger
Andrew Callahan
Sean Callahan
James Chambers
Frederick Denecke
David Eusse
Thomas Eusse
Alexander Fernandez

Graham Haberl 
Nicholas Harazmus
Mike Lancaster
William Lane
David LaPrade
Thomas Ledvina
Claude Maechling
Stephen Martinsen
Kenneth Miller
Leland Newcomb
David Perry
Nancy Phillips
Philip Sears

Eugene Skinner
David Smith
Richard Smith
Tiller Smith
Roy Smoot
Jan Swigert
Peggy Tarburton
John Tochko
Eric Wilkins
Francis Wrightson

Karen Bailey
John Burtman
George Dappert
Karen Haddaway
Frederick Haller

William Montague
Penelope Persons 
Wesley Singer
Christine Tallman
Frederick Towers

Charles Weber
Thomas Wilson
Ronald Wolfe
Sandra Wrightson

Pamela Martinsen 
Robert Terrell

200 – 499 hours 

100 – 199 hours 

500 – 749 hours 750-999 Hours 1,000 hours & Greater

Byron Belcher
Philip Ferry
Sandra Holicky
Teresa Spence

Nathan Kish
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* Program Services represents funding that Habitat receives for it’s mortgage portfolio and financing through the USDA 502 Direct loan program which is 

funding that directly supports the construction of affordable homes.

** Habitat’s Mission Advancement Fund is a fund that has been supported by generous unrestricted gifts.  This fund helps to support expansion of 

programs and provides stability during times of economic downturn.  

*** MacKenzie Scott funding received in FY22 was added to the Mission Advancement Fund and is being utilized in FY23 to support land and equipment 

purchases, as well as increased house production.   

**** Program includes land acquisition and site development, building materials, construction management, selecting, educating and preparing qualified 

buyers for home ownership, servicing and maintenance of home owner mortgages, neighborhood revitalization projects, education and volunteer 

recruitment.  $500K of the MacKenzie Scott Funds were spent in FY22 on land purchases and tithe to the Ukraine and Habitat Choptank’s partner 

countries of Haiti, El Salvador and Guatemala and are reflected in the above program expense line. 

Contributions & Special Events - $806,157

Planned Giving - $136,637

Program Services* - $702,298

Government Grants - $393,598

Misc Income - $26,054

Mission Advancement ** - $1,366,195

 ReStore Net Revenue - $186,610

 In-Kind - $17,811

Total Revenue - $3,635,360 

MacKenzie Scott Donation $2,500,000***

(received in March 2022)

Program**** - $3,187,537

Management - $173,778

Fundraising - $225,859

Debt Servicing - $48,186

Total Expenses - $3,635,360 

FY21 Expenses 

FY21 Revenue 

FY22 financials       

Contributions & 

Special Events 

Program 

Services*

Planned 
Giving

In-KindReStore 
Net Revenue

Mission 

Advancement 

Fund**

Gov.

Grants

Misc. 

Income

Debt 
Servicing

Program****

Fund-

raising

Manage-

ment
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our impact
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We are proud of the impact we had and the value of the work we accomplished in FY22. 

Despite the continued challenges of COVID, rapidly increasing costs for construction, and 

more homebuyer inquiries than ever before, we were able to get eight families into their 

forever homes, complete 36 weatherization and critical home repairs, serve more households 

with education and housing counseling services, and get back out into the community to 

promote our homebuyer and repair programs, as well as the need for volunteers.
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our support
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Habitat for Humanity Choptank is grateful for the many donors who consistently and generously 
support our work of ensuring everyone has a decent place to call home.

The information contained in the following sections reflects total giving for all projects and campaigns conducted by Habitat Choptank including grants, 

cash gifts, Carpenters Club, special events, legacy gifts and all other special projects between July 1, 2021 and June 30, 2022.

$50,000 and Above   
Anonymous
Maryland A�ordable Housing Trust
Maryland Department of Housing 

and Community Development 
(DHCD) Legacy Hill District

Maryland DHCD - Community 
Development Block Grant

Maryland Energy Administration
Mrs. J. Thomas Requard
Ms. MacKenzie Scott

$20,000 - $49,999   
Cross Street Partners
Bluepoint Hospitality Group
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen R. Clineburg
Ms. Katharine L. Fraser
Maryland Agricultural Education and 

Rural Development Assistance Fund
Maryland DHCD -  

Operating Assistance Grant 
Potter Family Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Barry S. Wildstein

$10,000 - $19,999   
Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Fellowes
Mr. and Mrs. Clayton V. Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hill - Llan-

da� Family Foundation
St. Mark’s United Methodist Church
The Michael and Nancy Klein Foundation
The Lyn and Andrew McCor-

mick Charitable Gift Fund

$5,000 - $9,999    
Mr. and Mrs. Kim J. Cassady 
Christ Church, St. Peter’s Parish 
Mr. George K. Dappert and Ms. Judy Wixted 
Mrs. Mary Jane Dodson 
Mrs. Gloria A. Gibson 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Harrison Jr.
Mrs. Marcia P. Kirby 
Knapp Foundation 
Mrs. Josephine H.B. Merrill 
Mid-Shore Board of Realtors, Inc. 

$2,500 - $4,999    
Dr. and Mrs. L. Bradley Baker 
Baxter Family Foundation 
Bay Imprint 
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Brant 
Broadneck High School 
Mr. and Mrs. Steven P. Doehler 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Doria 
Elks Lodge Dorchester I.B.P.O.E. of W. #223 
Mr. Harley Gates 
Hammonds Family Fund 
Mr. and Mrs. Leh Je� Joseph 
Mr. and Mrs. Horace M. Lowman Jr.
Mr. Richard Marks and Ms. Amy Haines 
Dr. John O. Meyerho� 
Mr. and Mrs. David Perry 
PNC Matching Gifts Program 
Rice Family Giving Fund 
Ms. Diane Rohman 
Seip Family Foundation 
Shore United Bank 
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Sikes 
St. John Foundation, Inc. 
Town and Country Wine, Liquor, Etc. 
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Townsend 
Willow Construction, LLC 

$1,000 - $2,499    
Mr. James Adams and Mrs. 

Anne E. McCormick 
American Legion Post 91 

APL Federal Credit Union 
Mr. and Mrs. William H. Bailey 
Mr. and Mrs. David C. Baker 
Bank of America Matching Gifts 
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Bauer 
Ms. Mildred C. Bullock 
Campbell’s Boatyards 
Ms. Jodi A. Cavanaugh 
Coldwell Banker Chesa-

peake Real Estate, LLC 
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Deerin Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. David J. DeLuca 
Mr. and Mrs. George William Dixon 
Easton Utilities 
ExxonMobil Foundation 
Mr. Peter A. Gallagher and 

Mrs. Caroline Boutte 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Granville 
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Griswold 
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick R. Haller 
Ms. Barbara Hargroves 
Mr. and Mrs. John Heller 
Mrs. Marclyn S. Hendon 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Hiner 
Mr. Martin Hughes and Ms. 

Mary Ann Schindler 
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Hunnicutt 
Mrs. Patricia M. Ingram 
Mr. and Mrs. Brendan M. Keegan 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kettler 
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Klinger 
Lane Engineering, LLC 
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy A. Linck 
Lockton A�nity, LLC 
Marian and Jim Brodsky Fund 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Martin 
Michael & Susan Ford Charitable Fund 
Dr. Robert Middleton and Dr. Susan Forlifer 
Mr. Frank Narr and Dr. Lois Narr 
Mr. John Adam Novak 
Dr. and Mrs. David Gregory Oliver 
Paris Foods Corporation 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Pax 
Queenstown Bank of Maryland 
Ms. Phyllis Rambo 
Mr. and Mrs. D. Michael Riley 
Mr. and Mrs. Eric M. Sanner 
Schindler Family Charitable Fund 
Ms. Sheila Schnellenberger 
Mr. and Mrs. Je�rey Simons 
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Thomas Smoot Jr.
Ms. Teresa Spence and Ms. Sandra Holicky
Mr. and Mrs. Clay W. Stevens 
Sts. Peter and Paul Catholic Church 
Mr. and Mrs. Terry Talbot 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Terrell 
Mr. and Mrs. John Thacker 
The Drug Store 
The Firstman Family Foundation, Inc. 
Ms. Carol G. Thompson 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Tilghman 
VFW, Choptank Memorial Post 7460 
Mrs. Ruey M. Warfield 
Capt. and Mrs. Edwin R. Weaver Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. Weber Jr.
Mr. Ronald Wolfe and Ms. Ann Crocker 
Wye Financial & Trust 

$500 - $999    
Ms. Nancy Andrew 
Arch Capital Group (U.S.) Inc. 
Avery Hall Insurance 
B & G Foods North America, Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas D. Bennett 
Chesapeake Employers Insurance 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Crouch 
Mr. John J. DeLuca Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. George DeSimone 

Earth Data Incorporated 
Easton Church of the Brethren 
Mr. and Mrs. Herman Espenhorst 
Mr. Thomas M. Gerni 
Ms. JoAnn Hansen 
Mrs. Nancy J. Harper 
Mr. Michael M. Hash and Mr. Buck Waller 
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice D. Hendon 
Henning Davis Family Fund 
Mrs. Jennie F. Hyatt 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Kelly 
Ms. Elizabeth Kline 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Lemire 
M&T Bank 
Ms. Sairah Malkin 
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Marrah Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. John W. McGinnis CPA
Meredith Fine Properties 
Ms. June H. Middleton 
Mrs. Diane Miller 
Mr. Kevin W. Moran 
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene  Morro 
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony H. Passarella 
Mrs. Delphine M. Peck 
Provident State Bank 
Mr. Jonathan Ryan 
Ms. Diana G. Sable 
Ms. Sarah Schunick-Baney 
Mrs. Barbara E. Sheridan 
Mr. W. Rembert Simpson 
Mr. James N. Simpson 
Ms. Nora E. Skiver 
Mr. and Mrs. Harry D. Slaughter III
Mr. David Smith 
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh M. Smith 
Mr. Richard J. Smith 
Ms. Daphan Smith 
Southland Insulators of Maryland, Inc. 
The Peoples Bank 
Ms. Naomi Diane Thomas 
Mr. and Mrs. Myron D. Walker 
Watson/Stone Family Foundation, Inc. 
Wesley United Methodist Church 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Witkowsky 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Shannon Wyant 

$250 - $499    
Mrs. Della M. Andrew 
Mr. Eddie Beasley 
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Bell 
Mr. David Bergstrom 
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Boicourt 
Dr. and Mrs. Stuart M. Bounds 
Ms. Larraine M. Caldwell 
Cambridge Rotary Communi-

ty Service Foundation Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond B. Case Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur B. Cecil III
Civic Works, Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. Louis A. Codispoti 
Mrs. Dawn M. Coleman 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Cooke 
The Rev. and Mrs. Keith Cornish 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert N. Cowin 
Creative Concepts of Bethany Inc. 
Mrs. Joan A. Crowley 
Mr. and Mrs. George M. Curtis 
DBA Delmarva Laser Eye Center 
Mr. Christopher Dixon 
Ms. Anne Farwell 
Mr. Kevin Fields 
Mr. Douglas L. Firth and Dr. Rebecca H. Firth 
Mr. and Mrs. George J. Fox III
Ms. Caroline George 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth H. Gibson 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul R. Haddaway 
Mr. and Mrs. David Harfeld 
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Harrison 

Mr. and Mrs. A. Carl Helwig 
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic R. Hildenbrand 
Mrs. Martha F. Horner 
Mr. Hall Jump 
Mrs. Bette S. Kenzie 
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Scott Kilmon 
Drs. David E. Lees 
Ms. Janet Mackey 
Marasun Roofing 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen P. Martinsen 
Dr. and Mrs. James G. McAnulty 
Mr. Edward Eugene McCall Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Je�rey C. McGuiness 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Meyerho� 
Ms. Cynthia Carrington Miller 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard S. Miller 
Mrs. Latasha Nichols MPA, ICM Fellow
Old Trinity Church 
Mr. Paul E. Peters 
Reliable Pest Control 
Mrs. Phoebe C. Reynolds 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Reynolds Jr.
Mr. William David Robinson 
Mr. Richard Rountree 
Ms. Adrienne W. Rudge 
Rudge Family Fund 
Mr. Ben Schlesinger 
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Schmidt Sr.
Mrs. Jo Ann Storey 
Ms. Judy Sullivan 
Terry Price Interiors 
Third Haven Monthly Meeting 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Urso 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Van Fossan Jr.
Mr. Robert Walton 
Ms. Doris Weber 
Mr. Robert Wenneson and 

Ms. Cynthia J. Lilley 
Mr. and Mrs. David H. Whaley 
Mr. and Mrs. Jason C. White 
Mr. and Mrs. Howard H. Williams III

$249 or Less    
Mr. and Mrs. William E. Aberg 
Akridge Family Foundation 
Mr. Paul Allen 
Alpha Delta Kappa, Xi Chapter 
Ms. Susan Archer 
Ms. Judith Argon 
Mrs. Susan H. Armstrong 
Ms. Susan Barklow 
Mr. and Mrs. David Beauregard 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Begor 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard F. Bernstein 
Mrs. Melinda C. Biehl 
Mr. and Mrs. William Bishop 
Ms. S. Christie Bishop 
Mr. and Mrs. James Y. Blankner Jr.
Mr. Stephen Bloodsworth 
Ms. Meliza Borbonus 
Mrs. Marcella H. Bordley 
Dr. and Mrs. John P. Borneman 
Ms. Sharon Borsh 
Ms. Mary Box 
Mr. T. Dan Bracken 
Bramble Body Shop, Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. H. William Braun 
Ms. Ruth D. Braxton 
Mrs. Dorothy A. Brittingham 
Mrs. Roberta A. Brittingham 
Mr. and Mrs. David R. Brohawn 
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Brooks 
Ms. Sandra Brough 
Ms. Jessie E. Browne 
Mr. and Mrs. Taylor B. Bunnell-Young 
Ms. Lauren Burkhead 
Mrs. Nancy B. Burns 
Mr. and Mrs. Daryl Joseph Butcher 



14 FY22    annual report

Ms. Candi Callahan 
Ms. Renee Callahan 
Ms. Susan Campbell 
Mr. and Mrs. Gri�n Vann Canada 
Ms. Lori Cann 
Mr. and Mrs. Ricky Cannon 
Mr. John J. Carey 
Mr. Robert L. Case 
Ms. Amy Casey 
Mr. Keith Cherniko� 
Coats Lodge No. 102 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward P. Colaprete Jr.
Ms. Debra Cole 
Ms. Barbara Coleman 
Cathy C. Collins 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Conlon 
Mr. Michael Connolly 
Ms. Theresa Connors 
Ms. Wanda Cook 
Dr. Je�rey Cornwell 
Ms. Laura A. Cotts 
Ms. Shirley Coulbourne 
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Crothers Jr.
Ms. Claudia Cunningham 
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin D. Decker 
Delmarva Power 
Dr. Je�rey Denton and Dr. Anna Denton 
Ms. Bridget DeSimone 
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Detwiler 
Mr. L. Thomas Divilio and Ms. Lisa A. Gritti 
Mr. Steven Dolbow 
Mr. Vincent Doria 
Ms. Nicole Doria-Rose 
Mr. Michael Dougherty 
Dragonfly Boutique 
Ms. Julie Dresser 
Ms. Donna Dudley 
Mr. and Mrs. H. Wade Dudrow 
Mr. and Mrs. Depue H. Du�ey 
Mr. Marc Du�y 
Ms. Hanna Dulin 
Mr. Christopher F. Dungan 
Reverend Daniel Dunlap 
Mr. and Mrs. Blaine duPont 
Ms. Lucille Eaddy 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas D. Ebeling Sr.
Ecolab 
Mr. Richard B. Edgar 
Mr. Wykee Edmonds 
Mr. Warren Edwards 
Mr. and Mrs. Claude H. Edwards 
Ms. Carolyn Elzey 
Ms. Phyllis R. Ennals 
Ms. Kate Ennis 
Ms. Michele Etherton 
Mr. Vaughn D. Evans Sr.
Ms. Timica Evans 
Face to Faith Ministries 
Mr. Gerald A. Fairbanks 
Ms. Lisa Fantinato 
Ms. Shelby Farmer 
Mr. and Mrs. Tyrus Farrow 
Ms. Susan Feickert 
Mr. David J. Feickert 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Fischer 
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew E. Fitzgerald 
Mr. and Mrs. Ian Fleming 
Ms. Sheritta Floyd 
Ms. Timajah Floyd 
Mr. Cody Foley 
Mrs. Brenda Forbes-Butler 
Mr. Philip Carey Foster 
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence C. J. Fricker 
Mr. Stephen M. Friedberg 
Ms. Ruth Fulton 
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Gadsby 
Mr. and Mrs. Greg J. Gannon 
Mrs. Lena Gill 
Ms. Ann Goodman 
Ms. Margaret Gordon 
Grace Church Baraca Class 
Grace Lutheran Church 
Mr. and Mrs. Je� Grammer 
Mr. and Mrs. Ellwood Guy Gray III
Dr. Roberta R. Gribbon 
Mr. and Mrs. Lee Grier 
Mr. and Mrs. James Gscheidle 

Mr. Probal Gupta 
Mr. and Mrs. C. Daniel Guzman 
Ms. Susan Haggerty 
Ms. Linda Hallowell 
Ms. Lisa Hamilton 
Ms. Maureen Hanas 
Mr. John Hargrove 
Mrs. Florence B. Harper 
Ms. Danielle Hart 
Ms. Denise Harting 
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Healey 
Mr. and Mrs. Wolf F. Hehn 
Mr. Casey Higgins 
Ms. Barbara Higgins 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Higgins 
Higgins & Spencer, Inc. 
Mr. Mark E. Hitt 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Holman 
Ms. Paula Hood-Smith 
Ms. Angela Hortert 
Dr. and Mrs. William R. Houck 
Ms. Barbara J. Hubbard 
Ms. Teresa Hulseman 
Ms. Rebecca Hurd 
Mr. and Mrs. Harold A. Hutchison 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Hynson Jr.
Mr. Les Ireland 
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Israel 
Ms. Omeaka Jackson 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Jacobs 
Mr. John Jarrell 
Ms. Jill A. Jasuta and Mr. James M. Du�y 
Ms. Linda Je�erson 
Ms. Karen Johnson 
The Hon. and Mrs. Donald Johnson 
Mr. Donald K. Jones 
Mrs. Marsha T. Kacher 
Mr. and Mrs. John G. Kaestner 
Mr. Victor Kapusta 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas P. Keating 
Ms. Margaret D. Keller 
Mr. Robert F. Kelly and Mrs. Sarah H. Ramsey 
Ms. Mary King
Ms. Mary C. Klein 
Mr. David Klingler 
Mrs. Judith A. Knight 
Mr. Karl F. Krieger 
Mr. Dan Kurth 
Mr. and Mrs. Howe Lagarde 
Mr. Byron H. Lamotte Jr.
Mr. Tom Landry 
Mr. and Mrs. W. Jack Lane 
Ms. Angela Lane 
Ms. Carolyn Lane 
Law O�ces of Thomas T. Alspach 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. Leaver 
Ms. Lynda LeCrone 
Mr. Joe Lefebvre 
Mr. and Mrs. Harold W. Leight 
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald E. Lesher Sr.
Ms. Jill Levin 
Mr. Stuart Levine 
Mr. Richard Lewis 
Ms. Lashelle Lewis 
Mr. and Mrs. Erich Liebig 
Ms. Tracy Lion 
Mr. Allen Lockwood 
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene A. Lopez 
Lou E. Satchell 
Ms. Lexine Lowe 
Mr. Stone Lyons 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Malone 
 Maryland Charity Campaign 
Ms. Holly McDermott 
Ms. Antoinette McDowell 
Ms. Ann McGuire 
Ms. Sarane McHugh 
Dr. Brady McKaig
Mr. Branden Meredith 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Mesko 
Ms. Bonnie Metcalfe 
Ms. Shayne Meyer 
Ms. Ethel Anne Milby 
Ms. Jessica Miller 
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Miller 
Ms. Wendy Miller 
Ms. Elsie Milligan 

Ms. Mary Mills 
Mr. Daniel Mister 
Ms. Carolyn Reese Morris 
Ms. Lori Morris 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Morris 
Mr. William Morris 
Mr. Brendan Sean Mullaney 
Ms. Fran Mumford 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Mumford III
Ms. Linda Nabb 
Mr. and Mrs. Harry C. Nagel 
Mr. Joseph C. Navarra 
Ms. Miranda Neville 
Mr. and Mrs. Maurice E. Newnam III
Ms. Brandi Nichols 
Ms. Amy Nichols 
Mr. and Dr. Robert Nobel 
Ms. Elizabeth North 
Mr. Shawn Norton 
Mr. John Ohler 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul O’Neil 
Mrs. Linn W. Ong 
Mrs. Cynthia P. Orem 
Ms. Donna Orwig 
Ms. Alice Collins Osgood 
Ms. Teresa Paddy 
Ms. Leslie Harwood Passano 
Mr. William Patrick 
Mrs. Karen Pedemonte 
Mr. Len Peele 
Ms. Sherry Perkins 
Ms. Penelope J. Persons 
Ms. Alice T. Petizon 
Ms. Paula C. Petry 
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic W. Petze 
Ms. Rachel Phillips 
Mr. Richard L. Phillips 
Ms. Nancy M. Phillips 
Ms. Dawn Phillips 
Mrs. Catherine F. Pierson 
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Pierson 
Pinder ‘N Company 
Mr. Bill Pisaruck 
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Plaskon 
Mr. Frederick C. Pomeroy and 

Ms. Lexine D. Lowe 
Ms. Jamie Posey 
Mr. David Posey 
Mr. and Mrs. J. Michael Potter 
Mrs. Melissa Prettyman 
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome V. Prochaska 
Ms. Julianne Puckett 
Mr. Rocky Quetel 
Ms. Margaret Quimby 
Mrs. Ellen S. Rajacich 
Ms. Carla Ramos Lemus 
Ms. Karol B. Redline 
Mr. William Reeser 
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Reinbold 
Mr. Curtis A Reintsma 
Renaissance Charitable Foundation, Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. George W. Richards III
Ms. Barbara Richardson 
Ms. Megan Richter 
Ms. Ronda Riley 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Rilling 
Mr. Trevor Robbins 
Ms. Susan Robinson 
Mr. Brian Roche 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth C. Rogers 
Mr. and Mrs. Gerry C. Rollefson 
Mr. J. Douglas Rollow III
Mr. Cooper Rossner 
Mr. Brian Routhier 
Mr. and Mrs. James K. Sadler Jr.
Ms. Nicole Sadler 
The Rev. Nancy L. Sajda 
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence P. Sanford 
Mr. Heinrich Schmitz and Dr. Lelde Schmitz 
Ms. Laurie Schnaitman 
Mrs. Jayne Schnellenberger 
Mr. and Mrs. James W. Scott 
Scottish Highland Creamery 
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Sears 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Selzler 
Mrs. Eunice B. Shearer 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Shearer 

Mr. and Mrs. Dewees F. Showell III
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Shuren 
Ms. Anne Siefer 
Ms. Elisabeth Simmons 
Mr. Michael Simpson 
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Sirignano 
Mr. Eugene Skinner 
Ms. Meredith Skirka 
Mrs. Cheryl Smieja 
Mr. Jason Smink 
Mrs. Marsha D. Smith 
Mr. Albert L. Smith Jr.
Ms. Sharon B. Smith 
Ms. Kathleen A. Smith 
Mr. Didier Smith 
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Smith 
Mr. Joe Spikes 
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Stagg 
Ms. Ella L. Stanley 
Ms. Delecia Stephenson 
Ms. Kimberly Stevenson 
Ms. Kate Stinton 
Mr. Edward L. Strohbehn Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Owen Strohmer 
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel M. Strong III
Ms. Andrea Strong 
Mr. John Stumpf 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel W. Swann 
Mr. Dominic Szwaja 
Ms. Peggy Tarburton 
Mr. and Mrs. David W. Taylor 
Ms. Alice Taylor 
TD Digital Printers 
Mr. and Mrs. George A. Thomas 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth R. Thomas 
Ms. Ruth A. Thompson 
Mrs. Frances A. Thorington 
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Tochko 
Mrs. Elizabeth Todd 
Mr. John Todd 
Mr. and Mrs. Halden Totten 
Mrs. Tracy P. Tracy 
Mr. Guy Tresente 
Ms. Jennifer Trice 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Trippe Sr.
Mrs. Madeline Turley 
Ms. Patricia Turner 
Mr. Doug VanDerveer 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard D. VanGilder 
Mr. and Mrs. W. Moorhead Vermilye 
Ms. Diane Vita 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Voyles 
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Wafer 
Mr. Lee Waggoner 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Wagner 
Ms. Ellen Walko 
Ms. Jamie Warfield 
Mr. and Mrs. John K. Waters Jr.
Mr. Tom Wazniak 
Ms. Kari Weaver 
Mr. and Mrs. Philip J. Webster 
Ms. Lisa Weishaar 
Ms. Susan Weller 
Ms. Bobbie Wells 
Ms. Monnie Whaples
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. White 
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence A. White 
Ms. Regina C. Whitesell 
Ms. Sally Whittington 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark D. Wilson 
Ms. Beth M. Wilson 
Mr. and Mrs. J. Scott Wimbrow 
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Winokur 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Wolfrey 
Mr. and Mrs. Winslow Womack 
Women’s Association of the 

Presbyterian Church 
Mr. Earle B. Wood Jr.
Ms. Althea A. Woodward Childs 
Mr. and Mrs. Campbell R. Wright 
Mr. and Mrs. Francis H. Wrightson 
Mr. Calvin O. Yowell Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Yungbluth 
Mrs. Anne G. Zvirman 
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Carpenters Club
As a member of the Carpenters Club, donors 

have a hand in building every house for every 

family we serve by committing to donate a set 

amount each time we dedicate a home. Some of 

our Carpenters Club donors have been members 

of the Carpenters Club since we began in 1992, 

so they have had a hand in building most, if not all, 

houses we have built to date!

We hope others will consider joining the 
Carpenters Club. Member benefits include:
• Each contribution is 100% tax-deductible.
• If an email address is provided, we email 
a quarterly, special newsletter that shows 
the progress of the houses currently under 
construction or repair.
• We invite members to each home dedication 
ceremony to celebrate and meet Habitat 
homeowners.

Mr. and Mrs. William Bishop 

Dr. and Mrs. Stuart M. Bounds 

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond B. Case Jr.

Mr. Robert L. Case 

Mr. and Mrs. Kim J. Cassady 

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen R. Clineburg 

Mr. and Mrs. Louis A. Codispoti 

Mrs. Joan A. Crowley 

Mr. and Mrs. George M. Curtis 

Mr. and Mrs. David J. DeLuca 

Mr. and Mrs. John T. Detwiler 

Mr. L. Thomas Divilio and Ms. Lisa A. 

Gritti

Mr. and Mrs. H. Wade Dudrow 

Mr. Gerald A. Fairbanks 

Mr. and Mrs. George J. Fox III

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence C. J. Fricker 

Ms. Caroline George 

Mr. Thomas M. Gerni 

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth H. Gibson 

Dr. Roberta R. Gribbon 

Mr. and Mrs. Lee Grier 

Mr. and Mrs. A. Carl Helwig 

Mrs. Marclyn S. Hendon 

Mr. and Mrs. Frederic R. Hildenbrand 

Mrs. Martha F. Horner 

Mrs. Marsha T. Kacher 

Mr. and Mrs. John G. Kaestner 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Kelly 

Mrs. Bette S. Kenzie 

Mr. and Mrs. Louis Scott Kilmon 

Mr. Karl F. Krieger 

Mr. and Mrs. W. Jack Lane 

Drs. David E. Lees 

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald E. Lesher Sr.

Ms. Lexine Lowe 

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Malone 

Mr. Edward Eugene McCall Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard S. Miller 

Ms. Carolyn Reese Morris 

Mr. and Mrs. Maurice E. Newnam III

Mr. and Dr. Robert Nobel 

Mrs. Linn W. Ong 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Pax 

Mr. and Mrs. David Perry 

Mr. Paul E. Peters 

Mr. and Mrs. Frederic W. Petze 

Mr. Richard L. Phillips 

Mr. and Mrs. John F. Plaskon 

Mr. Frederick Pomeroy and Ms. Lexine 

D. Lowe

Ms. Terry H. Price 

Ms. Phyllis Rambo 

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. Reynolds Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Rilling 

Mr. and Mrs. William C. Schmidt Sr.

Mrs. Eunice B. Shearer 

Mr. Eugene Skinner 

Mrs. Marsha D. Smith 

Mr. Albert L. Smith Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. William B. Stagg 

Mrs. Jo Ann Storey 

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel M. Strong III

Mr. and Mrs. George A. Thomas 

Ms. Ruth A. Thompson 

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Urso 

Ms. Doris Weber 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. Weber Jr.

Mr. Robert Wenneson and Ms. Cynthia 

J. Lilley

Mr. and Mrs. J. Scott Wimbrow 

Mr. and Mrs. Campbell R. Wright 

Mr. and Mrs. Francis H. Wrightson 

Mr. Calvin O. Yowell Jr.

Planned gifts provide a cornerstone for stability, security and 

opportunity for years to come.

When donors give to Habitat Choptank through estate or long-term 

financial plans, they are building a legacy and ensuring that later 

generations have a safe and secure place to call home. We have 

been blessed to have a group of donors who have remembered 

Habitat Choptank in this way or who plan to do so in the future. We 

are always open to talking about estate plans with our donors.

Cornerstone Society Members 
Sara Bartlett
John T. Benjamin
Steve and Lin Clineburg
George Dappert and Judy Wixted
Florence Harper
Franklin Hawkins
Royce A. Peabody
J. Thomas and Eleanor Requard
Phoebe C. Reynolds
Carolyn Smith
R. Carmichael Tilghman
Derek John Weatherley
Robert A. and Beverly H. Wol�e

tribute gifts in honor of
Joan Bailey

Mr. T. Dan Bracken

Brad Baker

Mrs. Marcia P. Kirby

Charles Bohn

Mr. James N. Simpson

Lyn Hendon

Mr. and Mrs. Maurice D. Hendon

Erin Ho�

Mr. Paul Allen

Richard Hill

Ms. Mary Box

John Ingram and Ryan Ingram

Mrs. Patricia M. Ingram

Claude Maechling

Mr. David J. Feickert

Ms. Susan Feickert

Kristin McNavage and Melisa Ingram

Mrs. Patricia M. Ingram

Mike and Debbie Potter

Michael & Susan Ford Charitable 

Fund

Richard Smith

Ms. Rebecca Hurd

John Tochko

APL Federal Credit Union

Carol Brown

Mrs. Patricia M. Ingram

Robert Martinsen

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen P. Martinsen

Otts Schnellenberger

Ms. Susan Archer

Ray Schucker and Honoring the 

Wednesday Crew

Mr. and Mrs. James J. Healey

Ronald T. Thornton Sr.

Ms. Nora E. Skiver

Terry Whitley

Mrs. Larraine M. Caldwell

Sonny Wroten

Mr. and Mrs. Depue H. Du�ey

tribute gifts in memory of

cornerstone society & planned giving

Businesses
Delmarva Appraisal Services
Hyatt Regency Chesapeake Bay
Mid Shore Appraisal Services, Inc.
PKS & Company, P.A.
Rauch Inc.
Reliable Pest Control
Tranquil Waters Design LLC
WalMart

Individuals	
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Brant
Ms. JoAnn Hansen
Ms. Corinne Hickman
Mr. and Mrs. Brad King
Ms. Nora E. Skiver

in kind donations

Psalm 41:1  Blessed is the one who 

considers the poor! In the day of 

trouble the Lord delivers him.



FY22 Members of the Board

Paul D. Brant
President

Je� rey Joseph 
Vice President

George Dappert
Treasurer

Mary Ellen Bauer
Secretary

Eddie Beasley

Jodi Cavanaugh

Christine Doria

Genevra Farrare

Adrian Holmes

Latasha Nichols

David Perry

J. Michael Potter

Daphan Smith

board and staff

Current Habitat Choptank Staff 

Scott Baynard
Construction Supervisor

Anne Davis
ReStore Manager

Tara Felts
Housing Counseling and Education Manager

JoAnn Hansen
Executive Director

Pat Ingram
Client Services Manager

Dan Kurth
Repair Supervisor

Travonte McCready
Construction Supervisor

Kelly McKinney
ReStore Sales Floor Manager

Keith Myers
Transportation & Truck Manager

John Piposzar
Critical Home Repair Manager

Jenny Schmidt
Development Director

Ashley Shephard
Family Services Coordinator

Nora Skiver
Volunteer Coordinator

Wayne Suggs
Construction Director

Jim Thomas
Construction Supervisor

Tracy Tracy
Finance and O�  ce Manager

Madeline Turley
Communications Coordinator

29349 W. Maple Avenue, Suite 3
Trappe, MD 21673
410-476-3204
info@habitatchoptank.org

8610 Commerce Drive
Easton, MD 21601
410-820-6186
ReStore@habitatchoptank.org 


